From City Hall - Mayors Report July 2015

Last weekend, Holdingford Daze, was terrific! The Car Show on Friday night, and Saturday's events, from beginning to end, were awesome and well attended. Thank you to all the terrific people, businesses and organizations that helped plan and execute the festivities. The City of Holdingford had quite a good time!

Summer is here, and kids are playing outside. Parents, please take time to educate your children about biking safety. Drivers, look out for children when driving on our residential streets, drive slowly. Have a safe summer.

A committee has been formed to work out plans for a new Bathroom/Shelter at the Veterans Memorial Park and Campground. This new facility will be a welcome addition to our community. Funding will be supplied partly from city and fundraisers to be determined.

Reminder again, to be pumping sump pumps outside. Continued rainfalls continue to keep the Waste Water Treatment Plant running at high levels. Thank you for that effort.

The city is looking into offering online water bill paying. We are checking into software that would mesh with our current program, more information to follow.

Our next Holdingford Hometown Happenings will be Friday, August 21. Mark your calendars for Farm and Western Night. Hayrides, games, food, vendors and music on the streets will all be part of the fun. Be sure to keep that date open. The Holdingford Commercial Club Ranger Raffle Drawing will be on that night, only 350 tickets will be sold, see area businesses for tickets.

Visit Main Street Holdingford, our colorful gardens and parks, new businesses and our established businesses, something for everyone... enjoy!

Mayor's Hours - 1^{st} Saturday of the Month 8-10 am 2^{nd} - 3^{rd} - 4^{th} Monday of the Month 5:30-7 pm

Respectfully Submitted

Mayor Sue Marstein